BOARD OF EDUCATION

The regular meeting was held on May 17, 2022 in the cafeteria at the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School Building.

Members Present: Members Absent:

Robert Tabor, President Kevin Lennebacker, Vice President

April Aramini Others Present

Amy Garretson TheriJo Snyder, Superintendent of Schools

Greg Lowry Kevin Keane, Secondary Principal/Director of Technology

Rachel Wright, Elementary Principal/Curriculum Coordinator
Laura Carson, District Clerk 17 Visitors
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by President Tabor.
President Tabor led the Board and audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Fourteen students shared their experiences with volunteering, what they got out of it and their future plans. All the visitors left the
meeting after the students shared their experiences. The student representative shared that the Student Council is setting up for
next year and a field trip was taken to Albany. Mrs. Wright’s shared information regarding the PARP Goodies with Grownups
event happening next week and meetings being held for teacher retention. Mr. Keane spoke about the upcoming end of the year
events, the US History exam being given, attending the BOCES students' commitments and the sectional baseball game to be held
on Monday at Hancock.

Additions to the Agenda — None
Correspondence Received — To be discussed in executive session.

Superintendent Snyder spoke about the capital project priority list being shared at the next Board meeting and paying for the
School Based Health Center project and outdoor learning center project from reserves and holding the vote in September for the
approval for the use of the reserves.

President Tabor had no visitors to recognize, as they had all left after the students shared their experiences.

Motion made by A. Aramini, seconded by A. Garretson.
CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS — Consider motion to approve consent agenda items to include RESOLUTIONS 11-5-2022
through RESOLUTION 16-5-2022

RESOLUTION 11-5-2022
APPROVAL OF MINUTES - May 5, 2022

RESOLUTION 12-5-2022
ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF TREASURER’S AND FINANCIAL REPORTS — April 2022

RESOLUTION 13-5-2022

RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, upon the recommendation of
the Superintendent, does hereby set the tuition rate for the 2022 high school summer school program at $150/student for Driver’s
Education and out of district residents.

RESOLUTION 14-5-2022
RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, upon the recommendation of
the Superintendent, does hereby appoint the following volunteer for the 2021-2022 school year: ~ Mathew Oram

RESOLUTION 15-5-2022

RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, upon the recommendation of
the Superintendent, does hereby appoint the following to 2022 Summer School position: ~ Jordan Rhodes *Summer School is
contingent on the enrollment figures.



The regular meeting was held on May 17, 2022 in the cafeteria at the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School Building.

RESOLUTION 16-5-2022
RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School District, upon the recommendation of
the Superintendent, does hereby appoint the following Elementary 2022 Summer Program student workers:
Kailey Barnes, Colin Ross, Brin Whiteman & Stephanie Whiteman
Motion carried unanimously.

Motion made by A. Garretson, seconded by G. Lowry to enter into Executive Session to review the matters leading to the
employment of particular individual(s) and employment history of particular individual (s). Motion carried unanimously.

The Board entered into Executive Session at 7:25 PM.

Motion made by G. Lowry, seconded by A. Aramini to come out of Executive Session at 8:02 PM. Motion carried
unanimously.

Motion made by A. Garretson, seconded by A. Aramini to adjourn the meeting at 8:03 PM. Motion carried unanimously.

Laura Carson, District Clerk



